Budget and Legislative Committee

Minutes: Conference Call 

2/07/02

Date: February 7, 2002 1:00pm EST

Participants: Richard Jones, Darrell Nelson, Steve Pueppke, Robin Huettel, Jim Jacobs, Penny Ralston, Terry Nipp, Karla Nemeth, Bill Brown, Daryl Lund

Minutes:

(1) President's Budget: Terry and Karla reviewed the elements of the President's budget. The major concern is the elimination of the IFAFS funding and the apparent off‑set by an increase in the NRI. If this action holds throughout the budget process, then the B/L Committee recommends a change in the description of the use of the NRI so that more practical research can also be targeted (as the programs were described in the IFAFS). The B/L Committee also recommended that priorities be established on the agrosecurity items in the event that the budget increases are less than $225M.

(2) The B/L Committee completed the analysis of the economic impact of the Science Roadmap for Agriculture and turned in its report to the ESCOP Advocacy Committee. The group endorsed the science roadmap as a guide to setting priorities for budgets. It is assumed to be a guide for the N‑CFAR and NASULGC initiatives.

Memo from Terry Nipp to Tom Payne and Fred Cholick:During the BAC Teleconference we decided to endorse the President's proposed increase of $120 million for the NRI, with the stimulations that we still supported IFAFS and that we would not support the increase in the NRI at the cost of IFAFS. We also talked about leaving the NRI out or our recommended increase of $212 million to address agro‑security.

As we've been editing the draft 1‑pager, we've been pondering our numbers as well. If we recommend the increase in the NRI of $120 million AND support an increase of $212 million for agro‑security AND we support the restoration and expansion of IFAFS with a $100 million increase...we're approaching half a billion dollars in increases. Somebody might not believe us.

One option we've worked on would be to include the proposed increase of $120 million for the NRI in our budget, with the proposal that it all be dedicated towards agro‑security issues. We've redistributed some funds and we've ended up with a net proposal of $225 million, which is higher that $212 million but less than $332 million (120+212). In doing this, we followed ICOP's request to be left out and we kept the Extension numbers as they were. Only ESCOP would be affected by this recommendation, which means smaller proposed increases for Sec. 406 and research formula funds.

